1st Lacock Scout Group
AGM – 5th June 2015
Minutes of Meeting
Members Present
Keith Bennett (District Commissioner), Bob Christian (Special Needs Advisor), Pam Bryant, (Beavers Commissioner), Rosemary Hayden (Group Scout Leader), Keith Holloway (Cub Leader), Michele Hall-Barnett (Beaver Leader), Jane George (Cub Leader), Judy McKendrick (Acting Treasurer), Jackie Mitchell (Chair), Lisa Thornton (Secretary), Rob Horton, Pete Fennell, Emma Parsons, Tracey Bartels, Jane Brett, Kevin Thornton, Peter Shewring, Vanessa Hughes, Tim Millsop
Apologies
There were no apologies
Minutes of the Last Meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising
Reports
Chair – Jackie Mitchell
This year we received a £100 donation from Lacock Parish Council and £250 from the Lacock Village fair. We have also raised money from B&Q Scouting Community Week, bag packing at Tescos and recently providing bank holiday refreshments in the village hall.  We have used this money to buy 2 new tents and are looking to purchase some fluorescent jackets.  Thank you to all the parents who have helped and supported these events.  Without these voluntary helpers we wouldn’t be able to run groups.  Thank you for supporting the rota keeping the activities rolling along.
Treasurer – 
The accounts have been finished for the year but have not yet been audited. They are due to go to the auditor tomorrow.  Financially it has been a good year and the bank account is looking healthy.  The increase in numbers has resulted in an increase in subs to £3,317 this year up £180 on last year. However the capitation increased by about £236 to £1,856.25.  Our 4 fundraising events and tuck sales brought in £2,070.  Camp costs were all but covered by the income from participants. The group put about £80 towards them.   One of our biggest costs is the hall hire which came to £974.  We spent £1,339 on badges and uniform, but £480 was recovered from the sale of sweatshirts and neckers etc.  The balance at the bank as of 31st March 2015 is £2,534.25, which is £511.86 up on last year.
Keith pointed out we still need to purchase the high-vis jackets so the amount will go back down.
Group Scout Leader – Rosemary Hayden
Our group has grown over the last year, it is now the largest group at Lacock since electronic records began which we are really proud of.  It is all down to our leaders’ dedication also for all the help that our parents give each week on our rota list – we would not be able to give the Beavers and cubs the support each week without their help.  We have 26 cubs and 20 beavers which go up and down as we send them on to cubs.  Leaders are now stable, but we really need more leaders, even on a part time basis in both Cubs and Beavers.  I am now handing over to Keith to be our new GSL as I have found, the role is becoming more dependent on PC/Internet use, I am just no good on a computer so I am now going to be a Beaver Leader again.
Beaver Leader – Michele Hall-Barnett 
What have we done with the Young People in Beavers in the last year?  We have had a number of our Beavers swimming up to Cubs, which is always sad for us but good to see the young people continuing their Scouting journey.
This means that we have been able to welcome new Beavers to the Colony. We have had great fun working towards our badges and learning new skills, we hope you have heard some of the stories too.  We have been able to spend time exploring our local community, looking around the village whilst doing a quiz and on another evening doing a nature trail before working on our creative badge.  One evening had to be cancelled as both leaders were unwell, one in hospital and one with a chest infection.
· Emergency aid
· Old fashioned sports day
· How to pack a rucksack
· Meeting about camp
· District camp
· Rounders and bbq for the end of term
· Walk and log chew to talk about the summer holidays
· Country code and promise challenge badge
· Junk modelling using recycled items (and talking about recycling)
· Emergency 999
· Faith
· Shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child
· Remembrance – why do we mark it/ practice for parade
· Remembrance Sunday
· Keep fit / heart beat for health and fitness badge
· Making calendars, finishing badges promise/country code/ reading the prayer that the young person had written
· Christmas party 
· Stranger danger and visit from PC Pete / road safety
· Planning a healthy meal/ what is healthy and what is unhealthy
· Space badge / trip to the field to look at the stars / started communicator badge
· Personal hygiene 
· Knots
· Green cross code 
· Cooking pancakes / pancake races
· Chinese New Year, tasted Chinese food, used chop sticks, celebrated Shere Khans 70th birthday
· Mothers day 
· Talked about what we think life will be like in the future, made lego models and paper creations 
· Talked about the planets 
· Imagination badge – the young people had to write a story about what they think the future will be like and then they drew a picture to reflect it
· Made sandwiches and held a treasure hunt
· Personal safety – checking the young people know their telephone number 
· More keep fit in the park
· Experiment – using coca cola and peppermints (in the park), this was great fun
· St Georges Day parade
· Explored the Church 
· Bike safety – what should you do before you get onto your bicycle and what safety gear should you be wearing (this was really popular and we would like to do more with bicycles)
· Code breaking 
What is planned between now and the end of term:
· A trip to Sevington Victorian School (16/06)
· Golf taster session – Kingsdown Golf Club (Saturday 27/06 10-11)
· Camp (4-5/07)
Cub Leader – Jane George
Jane gave a run-down of some of the activities undertaken by the Cubs since last years’ AGM.  We have taken part in a summer hike and winter hike.  We have forged a good relationship with Halfords in Chippenham and they have run bike maintenance workshops for us on a Sunday where Cubs can explore for punctures and receive a talk on safety aspects.  We undertook a great cycle ride in the pouring rain.  We did fundraising in the village during the scarecrow trail in the form of a pop up café.  We always need people to help with those things and are grateful to the people who did help.  We have looked at different faiths – studied thanksgiving and Haj and the food that are used to celebrate and looked at the places and symbols used during different festivals.  We were the first group to do ‘farm to fork’ at Tesco in Trowbridge – we allowed 1 ¾ hours but could have filled 2 hours.  The cubs found the best bit was standing in one of the freezers!  The cubs talked about where their food came from and realised it had travelled a long way.  We will try and do this again if they run it again.  We will also be doing Operation Christmas Child again.   We like to bring in someone from the charity to show a DVD showing the children receiving their gifts.  We ran another challenge camp where we take away the oldest children as a means of tailoring a camp specifically to gain their challenge badge.  We had good weather, we did kite making and they could take them out and fly them in their free time.  We did pioneering and tried making a giant catapult – for balls initially and then teddies.  The cubs really like this camp and it is seen as a pinnacle of their time with the Cubs.  During this camp they are able to cook their own food.  They have a mini camp fire where they were able to cook beans in the tins from breakfast and roast marshmallows.  This year we also attended JOTT – we were surprised to be the largest group in attendance as we chose it to meet with other members of other groups, but this did not put us off and we would do it again.  We have a big camp to come and will have cubs and beavers together – but this does rely on us having extra adult support staying over for the weekend.  If there aren’t enough the Beavers will not be able to come on camp.  We also require a Cooking team to come in and other people to help with activities.  Any help for morning or afternoon would be appreciated – it’s the 3-5 July.  If you are seriously interested in helping overnight – we will need to sort DBS checks ASAP.  We had a cut off point for Cubs on the old badges of the challenge badge – anyone coming up behind will go into the new requirements.  Nobody will miss out.  We have had a really good year – very busy.  We have been trying to get out in the village as often as possible, but they do need their coats to enable this.
Election of Officers
CHAIR
Keith Holloway advised that Jackie Mitchell has been Chair for 2 years and currently has other personal commitments – so we are looking for a new Chair. Keith explained he will now be doing the group scout leader role and is happy to support anyone able to come on board as Chair.  He explained that the Chair should make a commitment to attend quarterly meetings of the committee and ensure governance of group is being taken care of.   
Chair:  Emma Parsons volunteered, seconded by Tracy Bartels and all agreed.
Keith thanked Jacqui Mitchell for the time she has put into the group.  Jackie said she has enjoyed it and would have liked to have given a lot more.  She is happy to be involved still in the future and volunteer at fundraising events.
TREASURER
It was explained that Judi McKendrick has stepped in during the last couple months following the resignation of the previous treasurer.  The role should take about half an hour a week.  The role is to collect subs and keep the accounts up together via a spreadsheet.
Treasurer:  Kevin Thornton volunteered, seconded by Tracy Bartels and all agreed.  
SECRETARY
Secretary:  Lisa Thornton happy to stand again and all agreed
BEAVERS PARENT REPRESENTATIVE
Keith Holloway explained that the parent representative would sit on the committee to deliver feedback from themselves and the other parents about how the group is run.  
Beavers Parents Representative:  Rob Horton volunteered, seconded by Tracy Bartels and all agreed.
CUBS PARENT REPRESENTATIVE
Cubs Parents Representative:  Pete Fennell volunteered, seconded by Rob Horton and all agreed.
FUNDRAISING CO-ORDINATOR
Keith Holloway explained that this is a new role on the board.  He advised that the pack is very healthy and we have the leaders, but leaders are giving up a lot of time running the fundraising events so they would like a dedicated person to do this.
Fundraising Coordinator:  Tracey Bartlett volunteered – seconded by Jane Brett and agreed by the group.
Any Other Business
Keith Bennett said it’s lovely to be here again and glad to see young people are having such fun.  The group is now the biggest it’s been since it started so the group leaders are doing something right.  This creates its own problem – the larger the group, the more help needed.  Many hands make light work, even if people can only help out once a month.  He extended his thanks to the group leaders and the exec committee.
Pete Fennell wanted to add to the comments, he realises the effort that goes into running the group and gave a big thank you to the leaders.
Keith Holloway ended the meeting by advising that anybody who wants to come forward for camp should come forward as soon as possible as DBS checks will need to be completed.  Any support would be great even if people were not able to commit for the entire weekend.
